
On May 19, 2008, at the US State Department in Washington, D.C., Christopher R. Hill, Assistant Secretary 

of State, Bureau of East Asian and Pacific Affairs, presented to Elliott Golub and Marlou Johnston an award 

to Trio Chicago & Friends “for sustained excellence in promoting cultural diplomacy and mutual under-

standing through music in the East Asian and Pacific region.” TC&F was previously honored at the State 

Department in 2006 for its activities in Africa.
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Trio Chicago and Friends Honored at the State Department

Jendayi E. Frazer, Assistant Secretary for African Affairs, awarded Trio Chicago and Friends 

with certificates of appreciation for their four tours of Africa from 2003-2005.  Receiving the 

awards for the ensemble were violinists Elliott Golub of Winnetka and Marlou Johnston of 

Bourbonnais, founders of Trio Chicago and Friends.  In presenting the awards, the Assistant 

Secretary noted their contributions to American cultural diplomacy, as they performed under 

difficult circumstances to large and appreciative audiences and often far from African capitals, 

in venues as diverse as soccer fields and sports stadiums.  

The Chicago-based ensemble has played American classical music before diverse audiences in 

Ethiopia, Mali, Uganda, and Zambia.  The mayor of Jimma, a regional capital in southern 

Ethiopia, noted that their performances last summer were the first live performances by any 

Western musical groups in Jimma.  The group performed Gershwin, Copland, and Ellington be-

fore an audience of 3000 students and their relatives at University of Jimma graduation ceremo-

nies in July.










